
DTI consultation on Part 9 of the Enterprise Act 2002 

Effect on IP rights-holders

UK customs regime

Assuming that Option (iv) is selected, we agree with the DTI’s provisional view that the Trade Marks Act 1994 (TMA) and the Copyright, Designs and Patents Act 1988 (CDPA) should be included on the list of legislation in relation to which information could be released.  As the DTI has identified, this would benefit intellectual property rights-holders by allowing them access to information held by trading standard departments.  However, it would also allow IP owners to obtain and use information obtained by customs authorities under those statutes.  Section 111 of the CDPA and sections 89 to 91 of the TMA lay down procedures for customs authorities to detain pirated and counterfeit goods.  It is currently difficult for IP to obtain vital information about those goods for use in civil proceedings against pirates and counterfeiters.  The CDPA contains no provisions allowing disclosure of information and the TMA permits disclosure only for use in criminal proceedings (section 91).

EU customs regime

In addition to the domestic procedures for detaining IP infringing goods, there is also an EU procedure, laid down by EU Regulation 1383/2003 and implemented in the UK by the Goods Infringing Intellectual Property Rights (Customs) Regulations 2004 (SI 2004/1473).  The UK and EU regimes are mutually exclusive.

Article 9(3) of the Regulation obliges customs authorities to disclose certain information (details of consignee and consignor, declarant or holder of goods, and origin and provenance of goods) to the relevant IP owner.  However, IP owners often need to obtain information in addition to that described in the EU Regulation in order properly to pursue infringers - eg information about the quantity of goods imported, the name of the manufacturer, and the terms of importation.  

The information listed in Article 9(3) may be used only for the purposes of deciding whether an IP right has been infringed, unless national law allows the information to be used for other purposes.  IP owners seeking to protect their rights will often want to use that information in other kinds of civil proceedings – for example, a breach of contract action against the importer or a third party.  

We therefore suggest that SI 2004/1473 be included in the list of legislation mentioned in the consultation paper (and added to Schedule 14 of the Act), creating a national right to disclosure that would be recognised under the Article 9(3) regime.

“Civil proceedings”

Finally, we suggest that the new gateway envisaged by the DTI under Option (iv) be defined so as to cover actual or contemplated civil proceedings, and/or the settlement thereof.  IP owners often need to obtain information before formal proceedings have been started, to assist in the decision whether to bring proceedings and, if so, against whom.
LC1398259/5 000000-0000
Page 2

